
October 13, 1988 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Thursday, October 13, 1988 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman 

Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 The Betty Mundorff plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Harry 

Hilbert, carried.   

 Received prices from Cargill Salt - delivered in 22 ton lots @ $37.98, picked up @ 

$42.00.   

 John Schwartz, Mel Durborow and Fred Andrews were present from the Barlow 

Fire Company and presented their proposed budget for the year 1989. 

 A letter was read from the County Commissioners stating that there will be a 

meeting, Wednesday, October 19, at 10 a.m. to discuss development along route 15 when 

the four-lane highway is finished.   

 A letter was read from the Soil Conservation Office instructing the supervisors that 

there will be a meeting on October 25, at 7:30 p.m. at the Cumberland Township 

Municipal Building.   

 Maitland Brothers - have requested a building permit for a new building on their 

property along the Baltimore Pike.  After much discussion, the supervisors decided to have 

the secretary write a letter to Maitland Brothers instructing them that they are in violation 

of the building permit ordinance and that the office building that they presently occupy 

does not have a department of labor and industry number on file at the township and the 

mobile home on their property does not have a building permit issued for that.  Before the 

township will issue a permit for the new building, these problems will have to be solved.  

Letter to be sent to building permit officer informing him of the supervisors decision.  

 Revenue Sharing - A motion was made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner to disperse all 

monies in the Revenue Sharing Account to the four fire companies which serve the 

township.  Secretary will then close the account.   

 Budget will need to be proposed for the year 1989 at our next meeting.   

 Kelly was present and was complaining that Mr. Davies junk yard is not in 

compliance with the township ordinance.  Supervisors are going to talk to Mr. Davies and 

get these problems corrected.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


